October 5, 1943.

Pather Cowell O'Neil, 1229 Vermont St., Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Father:

at Rotary a little more active. We have a big committee and I believe that you can organize these fellows so that they will greet each member as he comes in. Why wouldn't it be a good idea to appoint say Tom Parker for three weeks to head up the thing, and have him call on these other fellows and have them be there early so they can greet the members as they come in the hotel. Then three weeks later put it on someone else.

Lt. Randelph Neil has not been at Rotary regularly and it might be a call from you would get him there more promptly and more often. This goes for Elmer Ousdahl, also.

Of course, Mike is busy just at lunch time but it might be that he could organize his work so that he could actually take part in the greeting for two or three meetings - maybe staggered in.

I am sending you a Rotary Club officers and committees mimeographed sheet so that you will be able to get acquainted with the personnel of your committee and others.

Congratulations on your fine induction speech when Father McGinnis was ushered in as a member of Rotary. We have a fine club and I am sure that Father McGinnis will definitely add to our fine morale.

Rotarily yours,

President.

FCA:AH